Osceola Fundamental HS – Athletic Clearance
See the generic Online Athletic Clearance directions to fill out and submit your athletic packet for FHSAA sports offered at Osceola.

In addition to the generic directions, here is some additional information to help you navigate the pages to ensure 
1.  Multiple Sports – if you are unsure if your child will be a multiple-sport athlete, just put in the first sport. You can go back and add additional sports later.  
1.  Student/Guardian information – please use legal names (no nicknames in these sections).  It must match what we have in FOCUS.  Be sure to use the email address that you check regularly, as you will get messages on status of clearance from the system.
2.  When you get to the medical section, it will recommend Sports Injury Coverage – please note that this is through their system and DOES NOT take place of the mandatory school insurance that is through HSRI and required by the county.  
3. A copy of the latest EL2 physical forms are available at the bottom of the medicals page to download and print out.
4.  On Signatures page, the student will sign and then the parents.  Be sure to use legal names exactly you input in Student/Guardian information or will make you go back and fix.
5. Under files, make sure you upload pg. 4 of your EL2 physical forms.  Before uploading, make sure that the doctor completed the information at the bottom (not just a signature – they need to fill out information about their credentials – a stamp is acceptable) and that the physical exam date has been recorded.  Parent/Student needs to complete and sign/date the top and middle sections of this form. 
6. Under Files, make sure that the full name of the student is on each certificate and the full certificate is showing.  (Concussions in Sports, Sudden Cardiac Arrest, Heat Illness Prevention, Sportsmanship).
7. Once you submit, the Athletic Coordinator will go through the documents uploaded.  In addition, students must maintain a 2.0 unweighted GPA to participate in sports.  Incoming 9th graders will not have a GPA established till second semester of their 9th grade year (January).  Insurance will be checked on the HSRI system as well.  You will get a status update in your email as to whether it was accepted or denied and what needs to be fixed.

If you have questions, please contact Michele Copello (athletic coordinator) at copellom@pcsb.org 
